

May 9, 2016

Ms. Erica James 1104 E Mulkey Fort Worth, TX 76104

Dear Erica:

Congratulations! You are the recipient of a Rotary Club of Fort Worth East Scholarship. This scholarship was initiated to encourage and support students from eastside Fort Worth high schools to attend a Tarrant County College campus. As a Rotary Club of Fort Worth East Scholar, you will receive a \$1,500 scholarship for the first year at TCC.

To continue to receive these funds, you must:

- Enroll at TCC as a full-time student, carrying at least 12 credits each semester, and maintain at least a 2.5 cumulative grade point average (GPA);
- Maintain regular contact with your club-assigned mentor each semester; and
- Remain in good standing with TCC, and eligible to continue in classes.

Your award will be disbursed through the TCC Foundation and may be applied to the costs of tuition, books and/or related expenses in the first year.

In the second year, you may be eligible for a matching award provided by the Tarrant County College Foundation, if you meet eligibility requirements. Requirements for second year funding include successful completion of 24 semester hours and a minimum 2.5 cumulative grade point average (GPA).

Please reserve the following date and time to participate in an upcoming orientation for Rotary Club of Fort Worth East Scholars:

Date: Wednesday, May 18, 2016

Time: 6:00 – 8:00 p.m.

Location: Tarrant County College South Campus

Tarrant County College South/Fort Worth ISD Collegiate High School

5301 Campus Drive Fort Worth, TX 76119

A light dinner will be served. The orientation will include:

- Conversations with program faculty;
- An introduction to the Family Empowerment Center;
- A meeting with the Director of Financial Aid and Scholarship Coordinator for the TCC Foundation;
- An Introduction to your Rotary Club mentor and discussion about expectations; and
- Review of the enrollment process with a TCC Success Coach.

Please call Ms. Maria Valdez at (817) 515-4016 to reserve your place and let her know whether your parents/guardians will be joining you. We look forward to seeing you and your parents on May 18.

Sincerely,

Peter Grant Jordan, Ed.D.

Sun H

President

Rotary Club of Fort Worth East

Enc. Campus map